
18th July, 2019  

 

APPIN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Hello Everyone,  
 

Welcome back! I hope everyone had a chance to enjoy some family time and relax over the holidays and are ready to 
get straight back into the wonderful teaching and learning for Term 3. As usual we are straight back into it this week as 
we begin another busy term. 

 

Chocolates will be arriving tomorrow just in time for you to enjoy over the weekend! 

 
 

 

Josie Lacy  
For consistently demonstrating the Appin Park values of respect, responsibility and caring each  

and every single day.  Josie's friendly and respectful manner, her willingness to put her best efforts into  
every task and her consideration and empathy for others are all qualities which are a credit to her  

and make us proud to call her an Appin Park student.  

Dale Carmody - Principal 

Upcoming Events  

19 July Grade 5/6 Barr Reserve starts 23 Aug School Production WPAC 

19 July Fundraiser Chocolates sent home 11 Sept School Athletic Sports 

Enjoy the rest of the week and the weekend! 

Term 3 Timetable 
As we begin Term 3 some changes will kick in regarding the timetable. Mrs 
Elliott is on medical leave at the moment and Mrs Dykes will be in charge for 
the majority of Term 3. P/1E have had a great start to the term with Mrs 
Dykes even though they are missing Mrs Elliott. 

Our Grade 3-6 classes will switch over from Music to Italian and our Prep-2s 
will do the opposite. 1/2M were busy learning their production number today 
and having a great time with Mr Stubberfield. Art classes may change times 
as well as Mrs Leerson will be facilitating a Reading Intervention program in 
the mornings and conducting Art classes in the middle and afternoon 
sessions. 

Earn and Learn 
A big thanks to everyone for their support in the Woolworths Earn 
and Learn program. Our confirmed sticker amount is 20880. We are 
looking at purchasing large cushions to establish an outdoor 
reading/relaxation area near the office to be utilised by students.  

Trivia Night 
Our major fundraiser for 2019 is locked in for Friday, 25th October. We are aiming for a 
crowd of 200 people so we need your support! Look out for all of the details in coming 
weeks!  
 

Our major source of funds will come through our spinning wheel and silent auction. If 
you are a business or know of a business who would be willing to donate goods or 
services, please ask them directly or let me know. This is a great way for us to not only 
promote the school, but to access funds from different sources. The more donations we 
receive, the more we can put into the school. 

Production 
Production preparations are well underway for the show on 23rd August at the 
Wangaratta Performing Arts Centre! The 5/6s are hard at work on the show and the P-
4s are starting on their songs to perform.  We have been informed by the WPAC that 
our date clashes with the Winterfest which is being held in Ford St on 23rd and 24th 
August. This will cause minimal disruption to us around parking. Be prepared to park a 
distance from the WPAC before the show.  You may be able to take up the opportunity 
to enjoy Winterfest and the Production all at once!  



 
 

 
 
 
 

Playgroup is on every Tuesday morning from 9.30am to 11am.  All 
parents, grandparents and carers of children from birth to 
school age are welcome. Come and share a cuppa and make some 
new friends.  There is no cost, fruit is provided. 
 

Rachael and Lisa do a wonderful job with Playgroup and are 
asking for anyone who may be able to help out once or twice 
a term. If you could help out please let us know at the  
Office and we can pass the message on. 

Book Club orders due Friday 26th July.  Please note we do not  accept cash  
orders.  All orders need to use ñLoopò - Book Clubôs online ordering system. 

 

 

 
 Tax Help Get free help with your Tax Return from our Tax Help Volunteer.                                         

Do you have a My Gov account?  If not, we can assist with setting one up for you. 
Are your tax affairs simple?    We can complete your tax return efficiently and quickly.   

Fridays only from 9am to 3.30pm  (Booking Required). 
Starting in the month of July and finishing at the end of 
October each year.  

61 Burke Street, Wangaratta 
Ph: 03 5721 9175 
Email: coordinator@opendoornh.org.au  

During the school holidays, Year 3 student Lacy Solimo            
represented the school in her chosen sport of equestrian 
at the Elmore Equestrian Club Barastoc Interschools     
Qualifier event  This is a large competition for young 
equestrian participants where they combine with their 
horse/pony to work as one, around courses that the rider 
has to remember (there are no arrows to tell them where 
to go to next.  Lacy won her dressage event and placed 5th 
overall in her rider class - all primary school ages.          
Congratulations Lacy.  Keep up with your hard work. 


